
September 3, 2009 

Mr. Kevin P. Manley 
State Bank of Arcadia 
131 West Main Street 
Arcadia, WI 54612 

Jim Doyle, Governor 
Matthew J. Frank, Secretary 
Ronald W. Kazmierczak, Regional Director 

SUBJECT: Approval of Site Investigation Change Order# 1 
Arcadia PCE (Former Arcadia Dry Cleaners) 
127 West Main Street, Arcadia, Wisconsin 
WDNR BRRTS # 02-62-259051 

Dear Mr. Manley: 

Northeast Region Headquarters 
2984 Shawano Ave. 

Green Bay, Wisconsin 54313-6727 
Telephone 920-662-5100 

FAX 920-662-5413 
TTY Access via relay - 711 

Your proposed Site Investigation Change Order# 1 is approved. You may proceed with the proposed 
work. The DNR received Site Investigation Change Order dated July 6, 2009 and Addendum to the 
July 6, 2009 Site Investigation Change Order dated August 18, 2009. Both of these documents were 
prepared by Shaw Environmental, Inc. and submitted to the Department on behalf of the State Bank of 
Arcadia. 

This site investigation change order approval encompasses the activities outlined in the July 6, 2009 
and August 18, 2009 submittals. Proposed tasks include additional soil and groundwater investigation 
activities to define the degree and extent of contamination. Note: Costs associated with preparing and 
updating the Health & Safety Plan are not Dry Cleaner Environmental Response Program (DERP) 
eligible activities. 

The cost approved for this change order is $14,780.00. The cost approved for this site investigation is 
$19,912.00. The total cost approved to date for this site is $19,912.00. 

Please be aware that you are required to comply with all applicable statutes and administrative rules 
including the NR 700 series, Wisconsin Administrative Code, hazardous waste management and 
wastewater discharges. 

This letter does not represent Department "certification" that any response actions taken at your 
property, such as site investigation, remedial action or case closure under the ch. NR 700 series, are 
"approved by the Department," as those terms are used in the "remediated property; purchaser liability" 
section of the hazardous substance discharge law, s. 292.11, Stats. 

This approval does not guarantee the reimbursement of costs under the DERP. Final determination 
regarding the eligibility of costs for reimbursement will be made at the time of claim review. 

If you have any questions regarding the content of this letter, please call me at 920-662-5443. 
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Sincerely, 

~ ().,1..,'-'+-/U..0~ 

Kristin DuFresne 
Hydrogeologist 
Bureau for Remediation & Redevelopment 

ec: Ryan Sauter, Shaw Environmental, Inc. 
Jillian Steffes - CF/2, GEF 2, Madison 


